MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES
March 11, 2020

President David Benefiel called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag, others present were
Ralph Henderson, Tammy Davis, Kristi Langkabel and Larry Tracy. Also present was: Town Attorney
Mark McNeely and Clerk-Treasurer Don Roberts.

Minutes of the February 26, 2020, Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to approve minutes as
presented. Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

Claims presented were approved on a motion by Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded by Council
Member Larry Tracy. The motion passed. Vote 5/0

NEW BUSINESS:
Morristown Redevelopment Commission:
Mark McNeely to contact Brian Asher from SCDC and have him make a presentation. Redevelopment

Commission and Council members want to know about Morristown industry activity.

SIDEWALKS:
Property owner at 129 E. Broadway asking about sidewalk replacement in front of her house.

After discussion quotes for replacement to be obtained.

WASTEWATER CERTIFICATION:
Clerk-Treasurer presented a certificate for Wastewater Operator Class Il obtained by Don Smith.
Council Members instructed Clerk-Treasurer to increase pay per Salary Ordinance retroactive back

to date on the certificate.

Clerk-Treasurer:

WATER FILTRATION PLANT:

New plant in operation. Plant 2 back online. Plant 1 ready to shut down. Graves
Putting together cost estimate for removal of Plant 1 and Broadway Street water

Sites.

Town Marshall:
Marshall Albrecht presented a quote for new bullet proof vests. Cost $2,188.45. Council Member Ralph

Henderson made a motion to okay the purchase. Council Member Kristi Langkabel seconded the
motion. Motion approved. Vote: 5/0
New police car still at Waymire.

Trying to round up equipment to install the security cameras in the park.

Street, Water and Wastewater:
Mow truck has been repaired.
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Don Smith reported that several houses in Morristown need house numbers.
Generator on 300 E still not repaired. Looking for parts.

Purchased OSB for new pole barn.
Monitoring wastewater flow from Cyprus Run and Morristown Manor for Bio-Hazard waste.

New Pole Shed Electric: One quote turned in.

Willey Property: Clean up on hold.
Computer Donation:
Brad Trittipo asked about giving old computer to fire department. Council Member Raiph Henderson

Made a motion to upgrade the computer and give it to the fire department. Council Member Larry
Tracy seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote: 5/0

VIRUS: What do we do??27?2227777279?

ADJOURN:
Council Member Ralph Henderson made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Larry Tracy

Seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

David Benefiel, President

Don Roberts — Clerk-Treasurer
March 11, 2020



